Marshall Child Development Center 
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[image: image1.png]ALAA

[ ]

ﬂlee

[ — ]
-y ) T Gy

1l

Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board Of Directors…!

Fellow MCDC Parents,
Thank you to everyone to came out to cast a vote on the budget.  We had a great turnout! 
I’m pleased to announce that the budget has passed and will be implemented in the upcoming year. We, the Board, strive to make sure that we continue to provide high quality care for our children as well as attract and retain wonderful staff members. If anyone has follow up questions, please feel free to contact us. 

New Tuition Rates Effective January 6, 2020:

Infants                  $233

Creepers              $225

Toddlers               $218

Explorers              $214

Pre C  & B             $204

Pre A                     $201

Don’t forget to fill out a survey for MCDC and one for each caregiver you have had this past year.  We look forward to seeing the areas where we can make improvements.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1rteWCdA2BxzoLILWJ7G0zNLyT4Q1CXZg-d_6TzQt5cE/viewform?edit_requested=true
 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1iR6RvgItMeqQCL_yphSIMvB4oI3qJcJ2Ea_D73R4EAM/viewform?edit_requested=true
· Two great ways to give back to MCDC while shopping for Christmas:
Scrip Cards:
This is a great way to get all of your gift card shopping done in one place! And MCDC receives a portion of each sale.

Order directly online at www.shopwithscrip.com. Our enrollment code is 8B665FCL36L76.  The cards will be delivered to MCDC.  Please let Cecilia know that you have placed an order, so we can process it.  Cecilia.E.Finn@nasa.gov
Delivery typically takes 2 to 3 days.

Amazon Smile:

When shopping on Amazon, choose Amazon Smile and select Marshall Child Development Center.  We will receive a portion of the sales.  Thank you!

In addition these, we will soon be losing our MSFC supported iPads for the preschool classrooms.  We are looking for donations for 6 iPads or tablets.
The minimum operating system requirements are iOS 10 and Android 5.0 Lollipop. The oldest iPad versions that can run iOS 10 is iPad 4 (4th generation) + newer, any iPad Pro, iPad Mini 2 + newer.  Check out the Black Friday deals!!
Thank you,

Vicky Garcia

MCDC Board President

From the Director….!

It’s the most wonderful time of the year!! 
And the busiest! 

Holiday Store:

On December 5th our Explorer and Preschool classrooms will have the opportunity to go shopping for holiday gifts for their loved ones.  We will have a store with items for children and adults set up in the multi-purpose room.  Gifts are $2 each.  There will be envelopes in your child’s classroom for payment.  Please write your child’s name on the envelope along with who they will be buying for and descriptions.  For Example: Tina (sister, age 16); MeMaw (grandmother); Sugar (Aunt)
We except cash or check made out to MCDC.  We will be able to make change the day of the store.  

MSFC Tree Lighting:

The MSFC Tree Lighting will take place on Monday December 9th.  Our preschoolers have been invited to sing a couple of songs to kick off the ceremony, but everyone is invited! This takes place in front of building 4200 on Rideout Road.   There will be a special appearance by Santa Claus himself and the opportunity to sit on his lap.  Hot chocolate and cookies will be served. 
Salvation Army Angels:

We have adopted two angels from the Salvation Army to provide items to for Christmas.  There are boxes labeled in the front lobby for drop off.  We ask that all items are turned in by December 11th.  There are so many great opportunities to give to the community this time of year!

MCDC Holiday Program:

Our annual Holiday Program will be held on Thursday December  12th at 5:30pm in the Activities Building 4316 on Digney Road.  Our Explorer and Preschool classes will be performing.  Light refreshments will be served.  If your child is performing, we ask that you have them at the activities building by 5:15pm.  This is always such a fun event!
Classroom Holiday Parties:

The classroom holiday parties will take place on Friday December 13th in your child’s classroom at snack time.  Please check with your child’s teacher for details.

Upcoming Events:

December 4th
Board Meeting
December 5th
Holiday Store

December 6th
Staff Holiday Dinner

December 9th
MSFC Tree Lighting 4:45pm

December 11th
Angel Tree items due

December 12th
MCDC Holiday Program 5:30pm

December 13th
Classroom Holiday Parties

December 18th
Board Meeting

December 20th
Cecilia out of office

December 25th
Center Closed for Christmas

December 30/31st
 Cecilia out of the office
Coming Up in January:
Center Closed on the 1st and 20th 

Cecilia out of the office 1st-6th
Board Meetings 8th & 22nd
Class Pictures 23rd 
Hello from (Infant A)
 
Hello Parents of Infant A!  Tis the busiest and merriest time of the year!  This month will be a jolly one!  We will have our classroom decorated with holiday cheer, while listening to some fun holiday tunes.  Additionally, our little ones will be making some fun and memorable artwork celebrating the holiday season.  Parents, please send at least 2 sets of weather appropriate clothing for your infant.  Also, please remember MCDC will be closed on December 25th.  Happy Holidays to everyone!  May your holiday season be merry and bright!
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)
Happy December everyone! We have made it to the last month of 2019. It has been a wonderful year with the beautiful Infant B babies and we are looking forward to 2020 here at MCDC. Thank you to all of the awesome Infant B families who have made this year so amazing. We appreciate all of you so very much.

 This month’s news article is all about traveling with your baby. We all experience an abundance of traveling during this time of the year. I hope that this article is helpful to you whether you are traveling an hour down the road or taking a trip across the country.   

Upcoming dates to remember:

· Center closed Wednesday 12/25

· Center closed Wednesday 1/1/20

We hope that everyone has a terrific holiday season!  

The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
Happy Holidays!  Welcome to a month of celebration.  This month we will be learning about our senses using a holiday theme.  We will check out animals that live in the cold, work on holiday art projects, and sing holiday songs, all while learning the colors red and green that we decorate with during this season.  Get ready for a good time.

At Home Activities:

· Put up a holiday tree

· Exercise to make room for all that good food

· Dance to holiday songs

· Get in some cuddling time with your little ones

· Make a list for Santa

Safety Tips:

· Water live trees so they don’t get dry

· Never plug space heaters into a power strip

· Always check the back seat at drop off or when arriving at work

Reminders:

· Check your child’s extra clothes bucket to make sure they have proper sized/seasonal extra clothes

· Label all your child’s belongings

· Sign you child in/out each day

Important Dates:

· December 9th -Christmas Tree Lighting 4:45pm

· December 5th-Holiday Store

· December 12th- Holiday Program 5:30pm

· December 13th-Class Parties 2:45pm

· December 25th-Center Closed

The Little Owls (Creeper B)

Wow, November brought a lot of change, but it has been a good month!  The Thanksgiving Lunch was a good time for all! Even though we were all so sad to say goodbye to two of our sweet baby owls, it will be so fun getting to see them grow and learn in the Toddler Class! We will also be welcoming two new baby owls to our nest very soon! We cannot wait!

December is a busy month for everyone, so keep a close eye on the MCDC website for important information on upcoming events! Our Annual classroom board book swap will be on December 13th, so please bring in one wrapped board book for the kids to swap with a friend that day! This month is going to be a HOOT!

This month we will be learning all about our families, friendship, and special holidays.

Do not forget about our Classroom Board Book Swap on December 13th.  In addition, the NASA Tree Lighting Ceremony will be on December 9th , and everyone is welcome to attend!

Remember!
1. Please sign your child in & out everyday

2. Please make sure your child has 2-3 season appropriate outfits 

Important Dates

· 12/9     NASA Tree Lighting

· 12/12   MCDC Holiday Program

· 12/13   Classroom Book Swap

· 12/25    MCDC Closed for Christmas

We hope you have a wonderful Holiday Season!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A) 
Happy December toddler parents!  We would like to welcome all our new toddlers into the toddler family! We are very excited to have you people with us on this journey!

We cannot believe it is almost that time of year again! In Toddler A, we will be learning about so many amazing things this next month!

We will read, complete art, have music on, and play pretend with polar bears, penguins, snow, seasonal trees, and holidays around the world.

It is almost that time of year for our toddler Holiday party!  This year it will be Friday December 13th at 2:45. We will put out a signup sheet for parents to contribute snack for the party. That day we will also do our book exchange! Please bring a hard-paged book gift wrapped to exchange with a classmate! More information will follow so stay tuned!

Remember to periodically check your child’s cubby and make sure they have two extra weather-appropriate sets of clothes to change into at school. Being a toddler is messy business!

See you people at the Holiday party! 

Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
Happy Holidays from Toddler B! We have a lot to explore during the month of December!! For the first week in December, we will be learning about gingerbread.  We will be reading the book “The Gingerbread Man” and using our senses by feeling, tasting, and smelling gingerbread items.  Through the middle of the month, we will be discussing all the different holidays celebrated around this time.  Last week of the month, we will be having a Polar Express week, where we will be reading the book, “The Polar Express” and learning about it!

At Home Activities 
· Make homemade gingerbread cookies

· Discuss what holidays your family celebrates

Holiday Activities for the family visit: https://www.rocketcitymom.com/2018-holiday-activities-whole-family-huntsville-north-alabama/
Facts about Pearl Harbor
· The Attack on Pearl Harbor happened on December 7th, 1941. 

· 2,390 U.S. people died

· 1,178 U.S. people were injured

· 12 U.S. ships were sunk or beached while 9 were damaged

· 164 U.S, Aircrafts were  destroyed and  159 were damaged

Reminders
· Please make sure your child has a weather appropriate jacket or coat, we will still be going outside!

· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing that are appropriate for the season

· If at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know!

Birthdays and Other Important Dates
· December 9th - Marshall Tree Lighting Ceremony  
· December 5th- Holiday Store
· December 12th-Holiday Program
· December 13th- Classroom Parties
· December 25th-MCDC Closed
Dinosaurs (EA)
This month we will be learning about:
· Ornaments
· Reindeers
· Unicorns

· Kitchen Sensory

Reminders:
· Authorization for Administering Medicine Form is online. 
· Check your child’s cubbies daily (for weather appropriate clothes, artwork, or any other paperwork)
· Be sure to bring a family photo if you have not already.
Important Dates:
· December 5 Holiday Store
· December 12 Holiday Program
· December 13 Classroom Party
· December 25 Center Closed
Holiday Program
· Our Holiday Program will be December 12 at the Activities Building at 5:30. Please have your child there by 5:15. We do ask that the girls wear a holiday shirt and leggings. We will provide a tutu for them. For the boys we ask that they wear a holiday shirt and blue jeans. Thank you.
Note:
· If your child is wearing underwear, please have their underwear on prior to arriving to class, it can be over their pull up. 
Underwater Explorers (EB)
“Every day, in a 100 small ways, our children ask, ‘Do you hear me? Do you see me? Do I matter?’ Their behavior often reflects our response.”

 ~ L.R. Knost

Reminder
Our Holiday Program is on December 12th at 5:30.  Please have your child here by 5:15.  Boys should be dressed in jeans and a holiday shirt.  Girls should be dressed in black leggings and a holiday shirts.

Important dates
· 5th - Holiday store

· 12th - Holiday Program

· 13th - Class Party

· 25th- Center Closed
Reasons to Schedule a Conference

· Because you want to

· When you are ready to begin formal potty training (with cloth underwear)

· When you want to know more about your child’s developmental progress

· When your child is transitioning out of the classroom (REQUIRED)

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)

We have a very busy schedule planned for December, but we are going to have so much fun!  The events and creative experiences, which the children will learn this month, should undoubtedly make for many fond memories.  Our themes will be Holiday Traditions, Symbols/crafts, winter, and International Holidays.  Due to practicing for our program, making parent gifts, etc., we will not be going letter bags this month.  We feel we need to focus on further developing our fine/small motor skills; this is accomplished through different art mediums in which we will use.

The songs for our program will be “Rudolph the Red-Nosed Reindeer” and “The Reindeer Dance.”  For the program, we ask that you have the children wear something festive.


We will be participating in a gift exchange at our party.  The children will draw names and we are asking each family to buy a hat/mitten set for that child.  Please have it wrapped, labeled and turned in a few days before the party. 


We will post a sign-up sheet for items to bring for the holiday party, as the day gets closer.


Thank you so much for your continued support and encouragement.  As always, if you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know.

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

December is a very busy and exciting month!  The themes for this month include Mittens, Reindeer, Trains, Home for the Holidays, and Happy New Year: 2020!  Each week we will have special activities.  It is very important to read the lesson plans and check the daily note for reminders.  The holiday store is December 5th, each gift will cost $2.  Please send a list of names you want your child to buy for.  Our holiday program is December 12th.  We are making shirts and hats for each child.  We are singing, “Frosty the Snowman” and “I’m a Little Snowman”, if you would like to practice at home.  Our class holiday part is December 13th; we will be doing a blanket gift exchange for the kids.  Please join us for the holiday fun throughout the month!
Parent Reminders:

· Send a jacket and water bottle daily

· Practice self-help skills and independent toileting at home

· Please ensure your child had 2 sets of weather appropriate clothing in their cubby

· Please feel free to leave a note, call, or request a conference if you ever have questions or concerns

We appreciate strong communication within our parent-teacher relationships!  Great month ahead!

Important Dates:

· December 5th-Holiday store
· December 12th-holiday program
· December 13th-Holiday party/Blanket Exchange (Please join us!)
· December 24th-Christmas Eve

· December 25th-MCDC Closed for Christmas

· December 31st-New Year’s Eve

Quote of the month:  “The Best thing about memories is making them.” –Unknown

Parent Article:

“Helping Children and Parents Enjoy the Holidays”- The Center for Parenting Education

Centerforparentingeducation.org

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

Hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving holiday and we hope that you are anticipating a joyous holiday season.

Thank you for attending our Thanksgiving Luncheon, the children enjoyed having you there and so did the teachers.

We would like to thank all of our parents for attending our Parent/Teacher conferences.

December is a magical time of the year for children and adults too. This will be one of our most exciting months of the year. This is the season of holiday traditions and family celebrations; a time when everyone can have fun together.

Our weekly themes are Symbols of the Seasons, Giving and Sharing, Holiday Traditions, Merry Christmas in other Languages and Happy New Year. The letters of the month are Hh and Pp. We will only do letters for the first two weeks in December and will start again the second week in January. We will review the letters that we have covered thus far.

Our holiday program will be on Thursday, December 12th. We have sent home a copy the songs the class will be singing. Please practice with your child at home. Both of the songs are on YouTube. We also practice at school daily.

Our holiday party will be on Friday, December 13th at 2:45 P.M. We will do a book exchange at the holiday party. Each child will need to bring a gift-wrapped book that is suitable for a girl or a boy to exchange with a friend. The gift must have a label stating: “To: A friend / from: your child’s name.”

Details about the dress attire for the Holiday Program will be posted later along with a party sign-up sheet.

We wish everyone a happy, healthy and safe holiday season. Please let us know if you have a family holiday tradition that you would like to share with our class.

Special Events:

· December 5th----------Holiday Store

· December 12th---------Holiday Program

· December 13th---------Holiday Party / Book Exchange at 2:45 P.M.

· December 25th---------Closed / Christmas Day
Happy Holiday!!!!!!!!!!!!!!
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